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this Bill to be referred to the Standing 

Committee. I would convey this to the hon. 

Chairman. 

SHRI PRANAB MUKHERJEE: Of course, 

the hon. Chairman has to take a decision on 

this. You can convey the sense of the House 

to the hon. Chairman. Ultimately, the decision 

has to be taken by him. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): The sense of the House would 

be conveyed to the hon. Chairman that the 

Narcotic Drugs and Psychotropic Substances 

(Amendment) Bill, 1997, should be referred 

to the Standing Committee so that it could be 

considered in detail by the Standing 

Committee. 

SHRI YASHWANT SINHA: Providing a 

time-prame, as has been suggested by Mr. 

Pranab Mukherjee. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): Providing a time-frame, as 

you said. 

Scretary General will inform the hon. 

Chairman, and the Bill will be sent to the 

Standing Committee, subject to his approval, 

of course. 

THE NAVY (AMENDMEPfT) Bill, 1997 

THE VICE-CHAIRMN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): Now we will take up the 

Navy (Amendment) Bill, 1997. Mr. George 

Fcrnandes. 

THE MINISTER OF DEFENCE (SHRI 

GEORGE FERNANDES): Madam, I beg to 

move: 

"That the Bill further to amend the 

Navy Act, 1957, be taken into consid-

eration." 

This Bill was introduced in - Rajya 

Sabha in the first instance on the 12th of 

March, 1997. It was referred to the Standing 

Committee on Defence on the 17th of March, 

1997, The Standing Committee gave its 

Report on the 31st of 

July, 1997. The concluding para of the Report 

of the Standing Committee is as follows: 

"The Committee adopt the Navy 

(Amendment) Bill, 1997, without any 

recommendation for amendment." 

I am assuming, Madam Chairperson, that 

this decision of the Standing Committee must 

be because this Bill deals with some internal 

administrative matters of the Navy and some 

minor amendments. One of the amendments 

deals with the definition of the world "Offic-

er". Five amendments deal with offences 

committed by the Naval personnel, their 

prosecution and punishment. What is sought 

to be done here is to bring these matters in 

line with the Code of Criminal Procedure, 

1973. 

There is another clause which sewks to 

increase the payment from Rs. 10,000/-to Rs. 

1 lakh to the entitled person, the estate of the 

deceased officer or sailor without requiring 

that person to produce any conclusive 

evidence such as probates qf will, succession 

certificate etc., with the sole purpose of 

providing speedy relief in the event of an 

untimely death of an individual. 

The last amendment which this Bill deals, 

pertains to repealing one section of the A^ct 

which still has a reference to the personnel 

.ofthe Royal Navy. That should have bpen 

eliminatd from this Act a long time back. 

So, Madam Chairperson, as I said, this is a 

Bill which deals with gome aspects of the 

rules pertaining to the Navel personnel. Since 

it is being commended by the Standing 

Committee on Defence without suggesting 

any kind of amendment, I request the House 

to adopt this Bill. 

The question was proposed. 

THE VICE CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): There is one amendment by 

Shri S. Ramachandran Pillai for reference of 

the Bill to the Joint Committee of the Houses. 
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SHRI S. RAMACHANDRAN PIL-LAI 

(Tamil Nadu): Madam, I move: 

"That the Bill further to amend the Navy 

Act, 1957 be referred to a Joint Committee 

of the Houses consisting of 30 member; 10 

members from this House, namely, 
               
               Shri Pranab Mukherjee, 
               Shri John F. Femandes, 

  Shri Triloki Nath Chaturvedi, 
               Dr. AUadi P. Rajkuraar, 
               Prof. Ram Gopal Yadav, 
               Shri Ranjan Prasad Yadav, 

Shri S. Viduthalai Virumbi, 
               Shri R. Margabandu, 
               Shri E. Balanandan and 
               Shri J. Chitharanjan,... 

That in order to constitute a meeting of the 

Joint Committee, the quorum shall be one-

third of the total number of Members  of the  

Joint  Committee;  that  in other respects the 

rules of procedure of this House relating to the 

Select Committee shall apply with such 

variations and modifications as the Chairman 

my make; that the Committee shall make a 

report to this House by the first day of the next 

session and that this House recommends to the 

Lok Sabha that the Lok Sabha do join  in  the  

said  Joint Committee  and communicate to 

this House the names of Members to be 

appointed by the Lok Sabha to the Joint 

Committee." The question were proposed. 

THE DEPUTY CHAIRMAN (MISS 

SAROJ KHAPARDE): The two are now open 

for discussion. Shri Anantray De-vshanker 

Dave. 

SHRI S. RAMACHANDRAN PIL-LAI: 

Madam, I may be altowed to explain the 

reasons for my motion. 

THE VICE CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): Mr. Pillai, your name is there 

in the List. When your turn comes, you can 

speak on those reasons. 
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SHRI JOHN. F. FERNANDES (Goa): 

Madam, when there is an amendment by a 

Member that this Bill be referred to the Joint 

Select Committee, what is the point of a 

discussion on the Bill? (Interruptions). Let me 

make my observations. We had a similar Bill 

last year. The Coast Guard (Amendment) Bill 

was introduced on the recommendation's of 

the Standing Committee. That Bill came to the 

House in the Monsoon Session last year. That 

Bill was approved by the Standing Committee 

of Parliament without any amendment, as the 

hon- Minister has just now mentioned. The 

House, in its wisdom, had referred that Bill to 

the Select Committee. I happended to be the 

Chairman of that Select Committee. The 

Committee after deliberations gave re-

commendations to the Government, Now, in 

case this Bill is to be referred to the Select 

Committee, what is the point in debating the 

Bill on which we have reservations and 

objections? So, let that amendment of the 

Member be moved. 

The VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): I think this is the practice in 

the House. Mr. Pillai, you must be knowing 

this thing. Let every Member speak on this 

and at the time of the amendment we can ask 

for the... 

SHRI S. RAMACHANDRAN PILLAI: No, 

Madam. We need not go into the merits of the 

Bill, because a similar Bill was considered by 

this House—the Coast Guard (Amendment) 

Bill. That  Bill was also considered by the 

Standing Committee and it unanimously 

recom-meded the Bill. We considered that Bill 

and found many shortcomings and weakness in 

the Bill. So, we, in our wisdom, referred it to 

the Select Committee, The Select Committee 

considered that Bill and made certain 

suggestions for amendment. A similar 

provision is incorporated here, which was 

considered by the Select Committee and the 

Select Committee suggested modifications. 

That is pending before the Government. That 

p'ovision is incorporated  here.  This  provision  

was 
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also considered by that Select Committee and 

the Select Committee instructed the 

Government to make necessary changes. That 

is why I am asking that this Bill should be 

referred to the Select Committee. A similar 

jwovision was considered by the Select 

Committee and the Select Committee found 

many shortcomings and lacunae. The Select 

Committee suggested to the Goverruncnt that 

the Government should make necessary 

changes in this Bill. That is before the 

Government. Now, the Government is 

approaching again this House with a similar 

provision that was rejected by the Select 

Committee.  
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SHRI MD. SALIM: the House can only 

pass this Bill, the BAC can only decide time 

for consideration of this Bill. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): If you speak on by one, that 

will be better. 
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SHRI NILOTPAL BASU: Madam, the 

BAC cannot usurp the powers of the House. 

PROF. VIJAY KUMAR MALHOT-RA: 

Let me finish. The Chair has allowed me to 

speak...(/nfern/pf/ons^... 

DR. BIPLAB DASGUPTA: let there be 
some response from the Defence Minister. 
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SHRI JOHN F. FERNANDES: Whatever is 
passed by the Standing Committee, it is not 
binding on this House. This House is 
supreme. So, in no way this House has cast 
any aspersion on the Standing Committee. To 
say that we are going to belittle the Standing 
Committee by appointing a Select Committee 
is wrong. This House is the final authority. 
Wheatever the Standing Committee is doing, 
is not binding 0(i this House. So, it is a wrong 
impression for him to say that this Hpuse is 
belittling the Standing Committee by 
appointing a Select Committee. There is a 
convention in this House. 

PROF. VIJAY  KUMAR 

MALHOTRA: There is no convention. 

SHRI JOHN F. FERNANDES: This 

convention was there last year. I was the 

Chairman of the Coast Guard Select 

Committee. 
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You have allowed him to move his 

amendmnt on this Bill. His amendment is 

very clear, he wants that this Bill be referred 

to the Select Committee. The House will 

decide whether to send it to the Select 

Committee or not. 
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SHRI K. RAHMAN KHAN (Karnataka), 
Madam, in the case of the Coast Guard Bill, a 
similar provision was there. The Select 
Committee has recommended certain thing. 
Now, the Navy Bill has the same provision 
which is now sought to be introduced. The 
Select Committee has changed it. Suppose, we 
pass this Bill, then, automatically the 
Government can reject it because they have 
not yet taken a decision on the Coast Guard 
Bill. The Government has to make up its mind 
whether it is accepting the recommendations 
of the Select Committee or not. Only then the 
Government can technically bring forward 
this Bill; otherwise, they cannot bring it. 

SHRI GEORGE FERNANDES madam, I 

will not go into the arguments about the 

validity of this report or the authenticity of 

this report or whether this report is to be 

accepted or whether it is going -to influence 

anyone here or not. 

I will now read from the introduction of this 

report which was submitted pn the 31st of 

July, 1957. This is the introduction by the 

Chairman: 

"The Navy (Amendment) Bill, 1997 

was introduced in the Rajya Sabha on 

12th March and was referred to the 

Committee by the 

Hon'ble Speaker in consultation with 

the Hon'ble Chairman, Rajya 

Sabha, on 17th under rule ....................  

for examination and report. The 

Committee had briefing' 

presentation by the representatives 

of the Ministry of Defence and also 

undertook clause-by-clause 

consideration of the Bill on 8th May, 

1997 and adopted the same. The 

Committee wish to express their thanks 

to the representatives of the Ministry of 

Defence for appearing before the 

Committee and for furnishing the 

material and information which the 

Committee desired in connection with 

the examination of the Bill. The 

Committee also wish to express their 

thanks to the representatives of the 

Ministry of Law and Justice for giving 

valuable assistance to the Committee in 

the examination of the Bill. 

The report was considered and 

adopted by the Committee at their 

sitting held on 14th of July, 1997." 

What that report is, I read the concluding 

part of that report. Now it is in your hands, 

Madam Vice-Chairperson, as to what you 

wish to do. and, of course, it is in the hands of 

the House as to what the House wants to do. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): The Bill may be in may hands. 

But I am in the hands of the house. 

SHRI S. RAMACHANDRAN PILLAI: It 

was the same case with the Coast Guard 

(Amendment) Bill. That amendment was 

considered by the Standing Committee. The 

Standing Committee made some 

recommendations. We considered the 

Amendment Bill. Then we found many flaws 

and shortcomings in that Bill. Then the Rajya 

Satjha appointed a Rajya Sabha select 

Committee. Mr. John Fernandes was the 

Chairman of that Committee. And the 

Committee considered the provisions and 
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made recommendations to make certain 

ciiangcs in the provisions of the Apiendmcnt. 

A similar provision is proposed here which 

the Select Committee considered and 

recommended in the case of the earlier 

Amendment. 

That is why I am moving this Motion for 
referring this Amendment Bill to a Select 
Committee. 

SHRI JIBON ROY: If you pass this Bill, 

what will happen to the Amendment to the 

Coast Guard Act? 

SHRI MD. SALIM: The Rajya Sabha, in its 

wisdom, constituted a Select Committee 

earlier. The same kind of provisions are 

imported in this Bill. That is why the House 

has to take a decision, it cannot be like this. 

We can have an independent Bill, of course. 

But this is a similar Bill. The Government has 

not made its mind dear as to whether it is 

going to go by the recommendations of the 

Select Committee or not. We cannot consider 

this Amendment Bill now. We will have to 

send it to a Select Committee. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): I would like to mention here 

that if at any time during a meeting of the 

House, there is no quorum^, it shgll be the 

duty of the Chairman or the Speaker or the 

person acting as such, either to adjourn the 

House or to suspend the meeting until there is 

a quorum. 

SHRI MD. SALIM: It is not raised by any 

Member. But the Chair, in its wisdom, has 

raised it. Okay, it can be done. The Chair can 

take a decision. We do not object to it.  

(Interruptions). 

SHRI K. RAHMAN KHAN: Then it 
should be done every day. 

SHRI MD. SALIM: Yes, it should be done 
every day. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 
KHAPARDE): Please don't be agitated, Mr. 
Salim. 

SHRI MD. SALIM: I welcome it, Madam, 

No Member has raised the point of quorum. 

You have already said that there is no 

quorum. It is on record. The House cannot go 

on now. You have already said that there is no 

quorum. It is on record. The House cannot go 

on now. you have to adjourn it on the basis of 

lack of quorum. After that question has been 

raised from the Chair, we cannot continue. It 

is on record. (Inierruptions). 

SHRI ADHIK SHIRODKAR 

(Maharashtra): Madam, 1 beg to differ. I 

think the Chair is responsble for the conduct 

of the meeting of this House, and if the 

Chairman comes to the conclusion that for 

want of quorum, the meeting should not go 

on, the Chairperson will decide that. Madam, 

You have done the right thing. 

SHRI SANATAN BISI: Mamam, I want to 

make one point. If the quorum problem is 

there and if this problem is taken as a 

precedent so far as the proceedings of the 

House are concerned.... 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 
KHAPARDE): I was quoting from the 
Constitution of India. Definitely, I would like 
to call those Members who would like to 
participate in this. But if there is any kind of 
reservation from the Members side, I would 
like to honour their feelings. (Inierruptions) 

SHRI SANATAN BISI (Orissa): Madam, I 

have not completed my point. If such a thing 

will be there on record, does the House have 

the wisdom of waiving off this thing? 

Otherwise, it will become a precedent. 

SHRI MD. SALIM: We cannot waive it 

off. We are thankful to you that you have 

attracted the attention of the House to a 

certain provision of the Constitution. We 

cannot revoke it.  (Inierruptions) 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): Malhotra Ji, do you want to 

say something? 
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PROF. VIJAY KUMAR 

MALHOTRA: I say that even tomorrow or 

day after tomorrow, we are not in majority. 

The ruling party is not in majority in the 

Rajya Sabha. Even tomorrow or day after 

tomorrow, you can take a decision. But once 

it is said that there is no quorum. 

(Interruptions) 

SHRI        S. RAMACHANDRAN 

PILLAl: Madam, ihi.< is not at all a 

question of majority or minority. The 

Rajya Sabha considered a similar 

provision and appointed a Select 

Committee. That Committee had gone 

through it and had made certain 

recommendations for making 

amendments. That is before the Government. 

Tlic Govei'hment has not considered that 

fcport. Before considering that report, the 

Government is again approaching the Rajya 

Sabha for its approval for a similar provision. 

This is the creation of the Government. This 

is not our creation. Let the Government 

consider this aspect and let the Government 

come forward with a solution. 

PROF. VIJAY KUMAR 

MALHOTRA: That is what I said. 

(Interruptions) We can come to a conclusion 

provided it is acceptable to all the parties. At 

the moment, the House cannot go on like this. 
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  κ ¢ ڈ ŚΌ  śũ∆ ¢  śˆ  » Ń˙ ³ ¢ À ¢ ŗˆ ÑΎ ŕųź·ø ĶΡ  śΏ  ĶǼ
 ŔΌøБ  śΏ  ĶǼ ŗΌ Ĺ΄ Ä ŗΨ  ĶΟ Є ̄  ĶťźΈ Є ̄  ĶŷΏ ĶΈ  śΏ  ĶǼ
 ›ω ÑΎ ŔΌ Śⁿ ¢ø›Ό  śƒ  ύǽ ›ω  śũ∆ ¢ ŗ΅ ³Ô ĶΊ
 ³ Ķ ŗ΅ ŕˇ ŗΈ ³ ¢  ╒ Ń΅ Ňά Ń Ñ΅  ś₣  ι ̄  À ŗΦ

ω  Ķũά ¢ ̄  Ä ¢  ĶźΆ  ĶŸ΅ ›ω  Ķũά ¢ø Ä ¬ ¢ Ń΅  Ķź΅ ›
ø Ķ₣ ĶΌ ̄  ĶǼ  ĶΎ ¬ ŒŷΉ ŅΎ ̄ ø Ķ₣ ĶΌ ̄  ĶǼ 

†[ ]Transilteration in Arabic Script 
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 ŚŸ΅ ¥ Ķſ А ЕźŶΟ ĺųźŵˆ  śŻ· ³ ¢
 ĶΎ ¡ À ¢ ŗˆ  śŻŵˆ ¢øЙΆ ---� Ĺŵǿ ¢ ŀΈ� --- ĺųźŵˆ

Ό  śŻ  ̈́ ³ Ķ ŇΫ ŅΎ Ä Ä Ń  śũ∆ ¢ ›Έ ЕźŶΟ› ---
�Ĺŵǿ ¢ ŀΈ� ---{ 

 
SHRI JOHN F. FERNANDES: Madam, you 

have righily referred to a  provision of the 
Constitution. In fact, it would have been a 
mockery if this was passed without a quorum 
here. This is a law which we are giving to our 
country. Secondly, we are not forcing the 
Government to come with this Bill before the 
House. The Government can reconsider it. The 
Government can withdraw this Bill now and 
the Government can come with the Coast 
Guards Bill. {Interruptions) The Government 
may withdraw this Bill now for the time being 
and can come with the other Bill on which a 
report by the Select Committee has already 
been given. The Government can also apply its 
mind to the recommendations of that Select 
Committee because there provisions are also 
the same. I think the Government can make up 
its mind. 

 

SHRI NILOTPAL BASU (West Bengal): 

Madam, we will not go into a hairsplitting 

debate. There is no politics involved in it. You 

will recall that that particular Bill was to be 

piloted by the United Front Government and 

we were also supporting that Bill. But we 

genuinely felt that there were certain lacunae 

in the Bill. It had somehow escaped the 

attention of the hon. Standing Committee of 

Defence and we felt it incumbent on us that we 

should move this amendment and refer it to the 

Select Committee. It was sent to the Select 

Committee. Now the Select Committee, in its 

wisdom, has given a certain set of 

recommendations. It is under the consideration 

of the Government. If the Navy Bill also is 

containing the same provisions which have 

been amended by the Select Committee in its 

recommendations, by implication it has 

no direct bearing, by implication the 

Government is rejecting the set of amendments 

moved by the earlier Select Committee on the 

Coast Guard Bill, I think that will not be a good 

precedent. Therefore, what we can do is, let us 

delay the Bill, let us not withdraw it, let us not 

consider it today. Meanwhile, let the 

Government form its opinion on the Coast 

Guard Bill and let the Government again come 

back with the Coast Guard Bill; we will pass it, 

and on the basis of the experience, we will go 

through the Navy (Amendment) Bill. Even the 

Government can come with an amendment; the 

provision is the same. A new Select Committee 

may not be necessary. The same provision that 

has been incorporated by the Select Committee 

in the Coast Guard (Amendment) Bill can be 

incorporated. It may be incorporated as an 

official amendment. The whole thing can be 

passed. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): This is a very fair suggestion. 

SHRI GEORGE FERNANDES: May I make 

a suggestion. Madam Vice-Chairperson? My 

suggestion is why not an hon. Member move 

that amendment to the Bill, and the process is 

taken up. ...(Interruptions)... Another 

amendment that you wish to move can also be 

moved. 

SHRI MD. SALIM: The discussion is very 

fruitful. If the Minister so agrees that he is 

ready to concede the set of recommendations 

made by the Select Committee on the Coast 

Guard Bill and is also ready to associate, we 

will bring the amendment. Let him bring the 

Coast Guard Bill first, and similarly the Navy 

Bill also, we will incorporate it. But let him 

assure that he is ready to accept the 

amendments, not outside, within the parameters 

of the recommendations of the Select 

Committee on the Coast Guard Bill. If he is 

ready to accept the similar amendment in the 

Navy Bill, we will incorporate it; no problem. 

We accept the suggestion. 
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SHRI GEORGE FERNANDES: Madam, I 

learn that whatever amendment was suggested 

by the Select Committee is before the Law 

Ministry, and I have no idea as to what the 

Law Ministry is thinking about it. Therefore, 

what I am suggesting is let the House move 

that amendment, let any Member move that 

amendment let that amendment be discussed 

in the House and let a decision be taken. 

SHRI S. RAMACHANDRAN PIL-LAI: 

No, no; that is not the position. 

SHRI GOPALSINH G. SOLANKI: 

Madam, I have not stood to contradict the 

amendment of Mr. Pillai, but I would say at 

the same time that the Bill was introduced 

long before. It has been listed in the List of 

Business today. At the same time, every 

Member has liberty to move his amendments. 

Amendments have not come so far. It is the 

only amendment which has been placed on the 

Table and has been distributed by Mr. Pillai to 

move this Bill, particularly to the Select 

Committee. I would say that there is no harm 

to move this amendment and consider this Bill 

by moving the amendment as well. There is no 

necessity to send it to the Select Committee. If 

there had been any defect in the Bill, if there 

had been any lacunae in the Bill, it ought to 

have been referred. 

DR. BIPLAB DASGUPTA (West Bengal): 

Madam, after listening carefully to what Mr. 

Fernandes said, I observe that he has not seen 

the amendments. If that is the case, it would 

be unnecessary for us or for somebody else to 

move the amendment and discuss that. It is 

much more important for the Minister to look 

into the amendment, make up his own mind 

on this Bill and also on the Coast Guard and 

then come back to the House. Let us not do 

anything in haste. If the Minister has not 

applied his mind to the amendments, then 

what is the point in moving the amendment 

now? I suggest to him to go through the 

amendment first and also try to go through the 

provisions 

of both the Bills at the same time and come to 

some conclusion and then come back with 

whatever he has in mind. That will be much 

better than trying to move something in haste 

or rejecting something in haste. So, I request 

the Minister to agree to this, and let us 

adjourn. ...{Interruptions)... 

AN HON. MEMBER: May I say one thing. 

Madam Vice-Chairperson? What we are doing 

is incorrect. If there is no quorum, nothing can 

be discussed. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 
KHAPARDE): Whether there is a quorum or 
no quorum, that is not the question now. 

[8 P.M.] 

SHRI SATISH PRADHAN; When there is 
no quorum, how can the proceedings go 
ahead? 
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into it. Tomorrow or a day after tomorrow or 
whenever he wants, he can come before the 
House. 
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PROF. VIJAY KUMAR MALHOT-RA: 
He will look into it. (Interruptions). 
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7.. ��&� 	W ��� �uह.)�: 14 �! [�5� 
ह
���…(������)… 

DR. BIPLAB DASGUPTA: He should not 
say, 'Tomorrow". He should not give any time-
frame. Let him take into account the amendments 
which have been raised. Let the Minister consider 
both the Bills. Then the Minister can conle before 
the House. We will discuss it. We are not talking 
about quorum. There is no question of quorum.  

7.. ��&� 	W ��� �uह.)�: >!� ह�� 

 

 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): Do you all agree to this proposal? 

DR. BIPLAB DASGUPTA: Yes, Madam. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (MISS SAROJ 

KHAPARDE): In that case I adjourn the House till 

eleven a.m. tomorrow. 

The House then adjourned at one 

minute past eight of the clock till 

eleven of the clock on Thursday, the 

23rd July,s 1998. 

 

 


